Sandy Town Council



Minutes of a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes Committee of Sandy Town Council held in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy on Monday 23 May 2011 at 7.30pm.

Present:   Cllrs Mrs S Sutton, N Aldis, J Ali, W Jackson, Mrs S Lunn, K Lynch,  C Osborne, Mrs M Runchman, M Scott (Chairman), D Sharman, R Smith and Ms J Smyth and G White.

The Town Clerk was in attendance.

	1
	Apologies for absence (9/11-12)
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Pettit and Stacey and Central Bedfordshire Cllrs Maudlin and Sheppard.


	2
	Declaration of Interests (10/11-12)
a) Personal

Cllr Lynch declared a personal interest in item 6 because of his involvement with Sandy Youth Club.

Cllr Aldis declared a personal interest in item 6 because of his involvement with Sandy Youth Club and item 9.2 because of his allotment tenancy.

b) Prejudicial 

None.



	3
	Planning Applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council (11/11-12)
a) CB/11/01799/FULL Two storey extension to west elevation of 4 Braybrook, Sandy.
It was resolved: to make no objection to the proposed development 
and to comment that the development was suited to the size of the garden.
b) CB/TPO/11/00154 Works to a tree preservation order: thin and deadwood Lime and sycamores by 25-30% and reduce sycamores back from property, raise crown to approximately 6 m at 2 The Cloches, Beeston, Sandy.

It was resolved: to make no objections to the proposed development.

c) CB/TCA/11/00158 Works to tree preservation order: removal of basal growth, raise crowns to approx. 3m, prune from buildings, shape crowns and thin out trees by approximately 25% to two Lime trees at front of Sandy Baptist Church, Bedford Road, Sandy
It was resolved: to make no objections to the proposed development.

d) CB/11/02116/FULL Erection of single storey front extension at Flat 3, 34a High Road, Beeston.  

It was resolved: to make no objections to the proposed development.



	4
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting (12/11-12)
It was resolved: that the minutes of the Finance & General Purposes Committee held on 23 May 2011 be approved as a correct record of proceedings.



	5
	Position of outstanding authorised contracted works (13/11-12)
(a) Special Items from the Revenue Account

Election costs


£6,000.00


Work completed, invoice awaited.  

It was resolved: that the position be noted.
Increased staff hours

£6,100.00

Ongoing trial currently scheduled to end by 1 August 2011.




It was resolved: that the position be noted.
Fertiliser



£850.00

Works completed.

It was resolved: that the position be noted and the item deleted from the list.
Mobile CCTV monitoring
£1,200.00

Contract approved, invoice awaited.
Council noted that this was the camera currently located at Cauldwell Court and consideration was being given to moving the camera in the future.

It was resolved: that the position be noted.
Grants and Donations

£3,000
Grant of £400 to Biggles FM approved at the Annual Meeting of the Town Council leaving £2,600 for future grant allocations.
It was resolved: that the position be noted.
Swimming Scheme

£2,000.00

Not yet committed.  
It was resolved: that the position be noted.
(b) Capital Account

Fuel and chemical storage for Banks store
£1674.00

Purchased and in situ.

It was resolved: that the position be noted and this item deleted.
Chamber heaters



£1,000.00

Not yet ordered. 
It was resolved: that the position be noted.
(c) Interest on Capital/Reserve Account

To mark basketball court and 5-a-side pitch
£595.00

Work completed.
It was resolved: that the position be noted and this item deleted.


	6
	Swimming Scheme (14/11-12)
Council discussed a proposal to provide a grant of £480 to support provision of swimming facilities at Sandye Place Academy for the benefit of members of Sandy Young People’s Youth Club (Tuesday Group) between 6.30 pm and 8.30 pm on the 6 Tuesdays of the school summer holidays 2011.
It was resolved:  that a grant of up to £480 be provided to cover the shortfall between the Youth Club’s income from the swimming sessions and their cost.  A sum of £240 (from within the £480 allocated) would be provided to the Youth Club immediately to help defray the initial necessary outlay.  It was further agreed that Cllr Lynch would report back to Sandy Town Council on the finances of the scheme and the number of young people who took part.  

Council noted that funding for this project would come from the £2,000 set aside in the estimates for development of a swimming scheme and other community groups would be invited to apply for similar support.


	7
	Policies Sub-Committee (15/11-12)
Council noted that a Policies Sub-Committee had been elected at the Annual Meeting and a meeting would shortly be arranged for the group to begin review of Sandy Town Council’s Standing Orders.  Council noted that newly co-opted Cllr Smyth would take the remaining place left on the Premises Sub-committee.


	8
	Jobs and Skills Fair (16/11-12)
Council noted that a sum of £2000 had been provided by Central Bedfordshire Council for provision of a jobs and skills fair in Sandy and arrangements for this project were discussed.
It was resolved: to combine a jobs and skills fair with a repeat of the previous “Get Involved” Fair and hold the event in April 2012. Cllrs Smyth and White volunteered to take this project forward and it was hoped to involve the Sandy Unemployment and Guidance Centre and the Chamber of Trade.


	9
	Minutes/Notes of Committees and Working Groups

1. It was resolved: to receive the minutes of a meeting of the Communications Sub-committee held on 23 May 2011 and to approve the terms of reference included therein.  The Clerk advised that a representative of Verto the Town Council’s current website provider would be attending the next meeting on 16 July 2011 at 6 pm and all members were welcome to attend.
2. It was resolved: to receive the notes from a meeting of the Allotments and Cemetery Working Group held on 20 June 2011 and these were discussed.  Cllr Osborne observed that these notes did not capture a formal recommendation from the Working Group to F&GP to continue to provide burials within Sandy.  The Clerk confirmed that a representative of Cemeteries Development would be attending the next Working Group meeting on 15 July 2011 to give a presentation on issues connected with the development of the cemetery extension and all members were invited to attend.
3. It was resolved: to receive the notes from a meeting of the Sandy Leisure Centre Working Group held on 21 June 2011 and these were discussed.  It was agreed that the meeting planned for 12 July 2011 would take place provided that Central Bedfordshire Council made available the consultation report (due to be published on 11 July) in time for the meeting, otherwise the meeting would be rearranged before 20 July 2011.
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